108 Roy Avenue, Apt. 102 Dorval, P.Q. May 27, 1966

Dear Mr. Maclean,

I am soury for the delay between letters, but it seems I am always busy with something.

At the meeting of the Standing Committee on Observational Activities held in Winnipeg last weekend, I reported that since I was working on the Centennial Project for the Montreal Centre, along with several other projects, it would be impossible to do my best as National Coordinator of the Comet and Nova Section, and recommended that a replacement be found. Because of your activity and ability to prepare reports on observations, I recommended you.

Are you willing to accept the position of National Coordinator of the C &N Section? I hope that you will, for I believe that you are the best person for the job. There is a fair amount of paper work with this programme, but there should be no problem with it if it is kept up to date. A Bulletin would have to be prepared about twice a year, and an Announcement issued whenever a bright Comet or Nova appears. All printing is now done by the National Office, and they mail to all Centres and Officers of the Society.

Since I plan to issue another Bulletin within the next month, I could announce the change in National Coordinators, if you accept.

I am prepared to assist you if you become National Coordinator, and I will bring the paper work up to date before sending it to you.

Best regards, and I hope you will accept.

Good observing,

Jim Low